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A Message from Mr Thomas, Acting Headteacher 

 

Prynhawn da.... Good afternoon       

  

Well, we've come to the end of another busy and full filled week. 

 

Monday saw Year 2 children travel to Connah's Quay to take part in the Jambori where everyone 

had a fantastic time.  Monday also saw Year 3/4 working on their creative projects. 

 

Wednesday saw our Sports Day and a wonderful day was had by all.  The weather was perfect and 

we were treated to some excellent performances by all the children.  Thank you to all parents who 

came to watch. 



 

Thursday was the first of our school trips with year 3/4 going to Greenwood Amusement Park.  They 

had a fantastic time and it was nice to hear their stories about how much they enjoyed themselves. 

 

Today is our Summer Fayre which you will hear more about in next week's Newsletter.  

 

Monday is our moving up day which is always an exciting time for all of our children as they find out 

who their new teachers and classmates are. In the morning can all children please go to their normal 

classes and they then will be put into their new classes.  Current Reception children you will go to 

Hedgehogs to be registered before moving up. There will be plenty of staff on the gate to help and 

answer any questions.  The children will go back to existing classes at the end of day to be delivered 

back to parents. 

 

We have some staffing changes for next year and you can find out more details further into the 

newsletter. We also wish our Year 6s all the best as they move up to High School for two days of 

transition and hope they enjoy their residential trip to Glan Llyn.   

 

Hope you all have a wonderful weekend? 

   

Kind regards,       

  

Mr. David Thomas, Acting Headteacher  



 

What have we been up to? 

Last week, Year 5 and 6 went to Glyndwr University to learn about different careers and to see the 

campus. We loved seeing all of the students taking part in lots of fun activities.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

Thank you to everyone to came to watch both Foundation Phase, and Juniors' Sports Day on 

Wednesday. It was an amazing day, in  the middle of National Sports week, with an outstanding 

effort from all of the children.  

 

Da Iawn to Mynydd house in the Juniors who won overrall! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Da Iawn to Coeden house in the Infants who won overrall! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 3 and 4 had a great time at Greenwood Forest yesterday!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Year 2 had a fantastic time at the Welsh Jambori in Connah's Quay. They enjoyed singing and 

dancing along to Welsh songs and loved getting sprayed with water!  

 

 



 

Welsh Corner - Cornel Cymraeg 

 

Parent Readers 

We welcome parents and grandparents into our school to help as a one off or more regularly. If this 

is something you would like more information on, please speak to individual class teachers or the 

office. Please note that an enhanced DBS will be required for all volunteers but this will be organised 

by school. 

Upcoming Events  

 

• Moving Up Day - 26th June 

• Year 6 Leaver's Photo in the Leader Live - 30th June 

• Year 6 Children Residential Trip - 28th to 30th June 

• Annual Reports to Parents - 30th June 

• Year 5/6 Gallery - Thursday 6th July at either 2:30p.m or 3:15p.m  



• Schoolsfest at Wepre Park for a selection of Year 5 pupils - 7th July 

• Year 5/6 Trip (More details to follow) - 11th July 

• Year 6 Leavers Service  - 14th July at 9:30 

• Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Trip - 18th July 

• Last Day in school - 20th July 

Financial Support 

Childcare Offer 

Do you or someone you know need help with childcare costs? Under the Childcare Offer for Wales, 

you could claim up to 30 hours of early education and childcare a week, for up to 48 weeks of the 

year. This government-funded childcare scheme aims to lessen the burden of childcare costs so that 

you can spend the money you’ve saved on the things that matter most to your family. 

The Offer has already helped parents from all over Wales to return to work, increase their hours or 

work more flexibly. If you’re looking for a job, or thinking about going back into education or 

training, but are worried about childcare costs, this support could make all the difference. 

Whatever the Offer means for you and your family, don’t miss out on your share of this childcare 

funding. 

 

All parents wishing to receive Childcare Offer for Wales funded childcare from January 2023 will 

need to apply through the new national digital service. The online service is bilingual and can be 

accessed via a laptop, mobile phone or tablet.  

When applying, you will need: 

• Your child’s birth certificate   

• Proof of address 

• Proof of household income or enrolment on a higher or further education course 

Free School Meals (eFSM) 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.wales%2Fchildcare-offer-for-wales-campaign%23%3A~%3Atext%3DThe%20Welsh%20Government%E2%80%99s%20Childcare%20Offer%20for%20Wales%20means%2Cmaximum%20of%2020%20hours%20a%20week%20of%20childcare.&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=Q1EQJNSzevMOM7lY5HuThhDib%2ByBcii0VF11Ssf%2F0Dk%3D&reserved=0


Some families who meet certain criteria, for example those on lower incomes or in receipt of certain 

benefits, are entitled to receive a free school meal (eFSM).   

On a successful application for eFSM families are then eligible for other benefits to cover the cost of 

school essentials such as school uniform grants (PDG).  

Even though the roll out of UPFSM will begin in September 2022, and eligible year groups will begin 

to receive free school meals, families who are eligible for eFSM should continue to use the eFSM 

application process to ensure they don't lose out on other benefits.  

For more information on eFSM and uniform grants go to: 

https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Council-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants/Free-School-

Meals-and-Uniform-Grants.aspx 

 

Universal Primary Free School Meals (UPFSM) 

Whilst families on lower incomes or in receipt of certain benefits may be entitled to support for 

other school essentials, receiving UPFSM does not automatically qualify them to receive it.  To 

benefit from this additional support parents/carers will need to apply. Applications can be made 

at www.flintshire.gov.uk/eFSM-E 

  

Families on lower incomes or in receipt of certain benefits, whose children are in year 3 and above, 

or in secondary school, can still apply for a free school meal and help with other school 

essentials.  For more information go to: www.flintshire.gov.uk/eFSM-E 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2Fen%2FResident%2FCouncil-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants%2FFree-School-Meals-and-Uniform-Grants.aspx&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=COmaQyH2rBSayNdBuCH2Nx8jqCzvlvktpQLLx4v39RA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2Fen%2FResident%2FCouncil-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants%2FFree-School-Meals-and-Uniform-Grants.aspx&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=COmaQyH2rBSayNdBuCH2Nx8jqCzvlvktpQLLx4v39RA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2FeFSM-E&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|925ed04672594da1a2cf08db2aeed6c0|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638150977507240623|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=kkxcWnz1%2FJW4ZfAIzXYgBXsEsABCHjb%2B7NGJuyTQrF4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2FeFSM-E&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|925ed04672594da1a2cf08db2aeed6c0|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638150977507240623|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=kkxcWnz1%2FJW4ZfAIzXYgBXsEsABCHjb%2B7NGJuyTQrF4%3D&reserved=0


Help with the cost of the school day. Did you know? The latest Microsoft Office tools including Word, 

Excel and PowerPoint are available for FREE to learners and teachers in Wales: 

Microsoft - Hwb 

Young people can choose from either a free reusable products (e.g. period pants) or a disposable 

products (e.g period pads) or BOTH! This is free of charge and delivered to your home address 

ordered using the form on the Hey Girls webpage below: 

If you are aged 8-18 years and attend a school in Flintshire, please 

visit https://www.heygirls.co.uk/flintshirehomepacks/ to apply for free period products. 

 

https://hwb.gov.wales/microsoft/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.heygirls.co.uk%2Fflintshirehomepacks%2F&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|feffa485572449be225608db41a0bd96|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638175930854953592|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=8Jjdq%2BvEUCSNVFtp%2FzFqb9xRxR5HVSrXj%2B0NGTmH8Ns%3D&reserved=0


Posters 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Important Notices 

Staffing update for September 23.  

  

Some staffing news next.  We start by wishing both Miss Allman and Mrs Jenkins (Miss Sandham) 

good luck as they both start their maternity leave.  We hope to hear some good news in the coming 

weeks.  Mrs. Jenkins' position will continue to be covered by Mrs. Stevenson.    

  

We welcome back Miss Moffatt who will be returning as Mrs Bricknell and wish her all the best for 

her forthcoming wedding.  She will be replacing Miss Joy who has done a fantastic job 

in Llwyfen.  We don't say bye for long though as we welcome her back after October half term.  She 

will be replacing Mrs Saunders in Collen who will be replacing Miss Minton as head of 

department who will be starting her maternity leave.  

  

We also say farewell to Miss Megan Wilde who has been with us for the past two years and has 

done a wonderful job.  She is off travelling before returning to this country to continue with the next 

step on her journey.  Mrs Chloe Davies will be replacing Miss Wilde in Enfys to work 

alongside Mrs Duffy.  

  

Miss Leah Wild is also off to pastures new as she starts her new role working for AchieveMore.  It is 

lovely to see that she started with us as an apprentice and will now be working for the company 

where it all started.  

  

Miss Cave also ends her apprenticeship with us and will be starting a college course in the Autumn, 

we thank her for all hard work while she's been here.  

  

We wish all the staff much success in their new roles.  

We held our induction afternoon for new nursery pupils and their families on Monday this week, it 

was well attended and the feedback was extremely positive from those attending. We do still have 

spaces for nursery 2023-24. If you, or someone you know would like to arrange a visit to the school, 

please contact the office on 01352 711 366.  

In the run-up to Summer, we have School Water Bottles available to purchase. They will be £1.50 

each. Please come into the Main Office if you would like to purchase one. 



 

Class Swimming Lessons 

On the day where your child has a swimming lesson, we would like them to come into school 

wearing their their school uniform, unless it is also a PE day. They should bring with them anything 

they require for swimming e.g. towel and swim wear. 

Please find below list of which days each class have swimming lessons.   

• Every Tuesday up to and including, 27th June: 

- Celyn, Ceiriosen and Derwen 

• Every Thursday up to and including, 29th June: 

- Collen, Llwyfen and Masarnen 

 

Class PE Lessons 



On the day where your child has a PE lesson, we would like them to come into school wearing their 

PE Kit. The kit should consist of black joggers or leggings, plain white t-shirt (school t-shirt is fine), 

school jumper and trainers. 

Please find below list of which days each class have PE.  Please note, there have been some changes 

which will be implemented after half term, please find these changes below. 

• Monday: 

- Celyn, Collen, Derwen, Foxes, Squirrels 

• Tuesday: 

- Badgers, Ceiriosen, Celyn, Llwyfen 

• Wednesday: 

- Ceiriosen, Collen, Derwen, Owls, Squirrels 

• Thursday: 

- Bedwen, Foxes, Llwyfen, Masarnen, Owls 

• Friday: 

- Badgers, Bedwen, Masarnen 

Parking 

Thank you for you co-operation with this. The area outside the green gate is much less congested 

and safer for all. Diolch 

 

Nuts 

We are a nut free school, please ensure there are no nut based foods brought on to the premises. 

Collection 

Please let us know if someone different is collecting your children, if you would like a password 

system set up, please speak to class teachers or the office. 

 

Holiday Form 

If you wish to take your children on holiday during term time, can you please fill out the below 

Holiday Request Form. 

Holiday Request Form 

 

Weather 

Please can we all be reminded that with the upcoming hot weather, please ensure that your child 

has a water bottle, a hat and is wearing sun cream. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ug4_TzS3ZEGUCRtgHRR5k9yuNo-MhshHrACgnnxC3NVUMTE2QlhDQjYwM0FOU0ZVMjI1OUFHV0IzNC4u


 

• Flintshire Schools Admissions  - https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-

Admissions.aspx 

• For any enquiries in regard to School Transport, Streetscene & Transportation; 

- Tel: 01352 701234  

- Email: school.transport@flintshire.gov.uk 

 

Target School Attendance per week: 93% 

Please can I remind parents / carers how important it is, that if your child is not going to be in school, 

please can you contact the office on 01352 711366 as soon as possible, otherwise this will be 

marked as an unauthorised absence. 

https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx
https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx
mailto:school.transport@flintshire.gov.uk
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allowfullscreen="" loading="lazy" referrerpolicy="no-referrer-when-downgrade"></iframe> 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin 

Pen y Maes Road 

Holywell 

CH8 7EN 

01352 711366 

mfmail@hwbcymru.net 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin Website 

mailto:mfmail@hwbcymru.net
http://ysgolmaesyfelin.co.uk/

